
Response by Hon. Eric Sachs to Sept 26, 2020 email from Av Shiloh 

From: "Hon. Eric Sachs" <esachs@nycourts.gov> 

Date: September 30, 2020 at 3:43:01 PM EDT 

To: "avshiloh@verizon.net", "herb7@msn.com", "Arthur@arandagroup.com", "comancheprince@aol.com", 

<kateburrows340@gmail.com> 

Cc: "ICSNETribe@gmail.com", "esachs@nycourts.gov” 

Subject: RE:  Clarification of non-ICS election 

Dear Mr. Shiloh and Ms. Burrows: 

               I am in receipt of Mr. Shiloh’s email below and find it and most of your other emails, disturbing.  I have 

been a member of the ICS since 1978 and the Northeast Tribe the entire time.  I am a former Assistant Tribe 

Chief and I have been an active member.  At one time, I was one of the legal counsel to the Tribe Chief and I am 

wondering where and how did you come into possession of “bylaws” for the tribe that were never given to the 

members nor passed by any vote.  As a matter of fact, I would like to know when and how did you change the 

date of voting for Tribe officers and in what capacity did you or the ICS throw members out of the society? 

               I have been following the legal proceedings involving you, the ICS and  “the non ICS group” and I must 

insist that you stop misrepresenting to the members these proceedings and Court decisions.  According to 

International Comanche Society bylaws, the only requirement to be a member is paying of money.  If you want to 

tell the membership that Ms. Stumpf, Mr. Morse and others are not members of the ICS, maybe you should 

explain how you and the Board illegally terminated the membership of these paying individuals.  Since you seem 

to be the Tribe Chief of a different organization than that of the original and legally recognized tribe, as well as 

that to which these non ICS individuals belong,  I would like to know on what grounds and authority you think you 

can run someone else’s company?  I would also like to know with whose money are these wars being waged?  I 

certainly did not give my permission to the ICS nor any “tribe” of which you purport to be the chief, to expend any 

of my membership money for these frivolous matters.  This is clearly a breach of your fiduciary duty. 

               Let us remember, this is a voluntary organization to which we pay dues for a service, the connection 

between Comanche owners for the benefit of the members and their aircraft.  Not an organization in which a few 

seem to have a financial interest, ie the ICS Board.  There was a time when the organization sought group buy 

opportunities for the benefit of the members, including shoulder harnesses and Airworthiness Directive 

mitigation.  Instead, a select few, you included, have lost that vision and believe that bullying and liable is the 

answer to your agenda.  This is no longer acceptable. 

               As a paying member in good standing, I am requesting a copy of the full member list that used to be 

provided to us in the form of the “pathfinder.”  Additionally, I am requesting an accounting of the Comanche Flyer 

Foundation as well as any and all minutes of meetings of the ICS declaring the “Northeast Tribe” be accountable 

to and subservient to the International Comanche Society.  The last time I looked, the Northeast Tribe was and is 

a separate corporation.  We do not take orders from nor can we legally be run by another corporation. 

               In the meantime, may I suggest that Ms. Burrows and the rest of the board cease and desist from 

harassing the membership with libelous mistruths and misrepresentations in the form of these emails and perform 

their jobs according to the bylaws of the ICS to the benefit of the membership.  Perhaps you can find the time to 

see if any of our advertisers would like to offer a lower rate to the organization in which they advertise for 

business.  That has not happened and that is your job.  

Remember. You serve at the pleasure of the members, not the other way around.  

I eagerly await your reply.  Kindly do so within 10 days of the date herein. 

Very truly yours, 

Eric Sachs 

ICS 7158 

      - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
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Response by Hon. Eric Sachs to Sept 26, 2020 email from Av Shiloh 

Text of the email sent by Av Shiloh to his ICS-NE Tribe mailing list on Sept 26, 2020. 

From: Av Shiloh <avshiloh@verizon.net> 

Date: September 26, 2020 at 11:55:15 AM EDT 

To: ICSNETribe@gmail.com 

Cc: avshiloh@verizon.net, herb7@msn.com, Arthur@arandagroup.com, comancheprince@aol.com, Kate 

Burrows <kateburrows340@gmail.com> 

Subject: Clarification of non-ICS election 

Dear Fellow Tribe Members, 

Many of you have received an email from Pete Morse about an ongoing election. Some of our members have 

asked me to explain what is going on, since our tribe held an election only a few months ago. 

Just for clarification, the election we held a few months ago was for our Northeast Comanche Tribe, Inc., an ICS 

affiliated tribe. In order to participate in that election, voters had to be a member of the ICS and our tribe. Thus, 

that election was recognized and sanctioned by ICS since all the officers are members of the ICS. Our tribe is an 

ICS Tribe, and you are all ICS members. 

The notification you have received from Pete Morse and other emails on behalf of his people are for a non-ICS 

group that is run by CJ Stumpf, Pete Morse, Malcolm Dickinson and Ron Ward. It is not an ICS tribe. None of 

these people are ICS members and therefore cannot be officers of an ICS tribe. 

The Bylaws of the Northeast Comanche Tribe, Inc. (which Malcolm Dickenson finally produced from the Tribe 

Treasurer’s documents for the court case that CJ filed against the ICS) state that the tribe voted to adopt these 

bylaws in 1998. They also state that all members voting in our tribe election must be ICS members in good 

standing. In addition, all candidates standing for election must also be members of the ICS in good standing. Our 

current bylaws, as well as ICS bylaws, indicate the same thing. 

So, please be aware of what is happening. We, the members of the Northeast Comanche Tribe which is affiliated 

to the ICS, already held our election this past spring. Our next election will take place in 2021. The election now 

being promoted by Pete Morse, is not an ICS tribe election. 

I hope that that clarifies what is going on. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to email me 

at avshiloh@verizon.net or call me at 215-740-5558. 

Tailwinds, 

Av Shiloh 

Tribe Chief 

Northeast Comanche Tribe, Inc. 

Stay safe, 

Av Shiloh 

Tribe Chief/Rep 

Northeast Comanche Tribe, Inc. 

Tribe Officers: 

Herb Waldenmaier – Asst. Tribe Chief 

Arthur Rosenberg – Treasurer 

Billy Brooks – Secretary (Scribe) 

 

mailto:avshiloh@verizon.net
mailto:ICSNETribe@gmail.com
mailto:avshiloh@verizon.net
mailto:herb7@msn.com
mailto:Arthur@arandagroup.com
mailto:comancheprince@aol.com
mailto:kateburrows340@gmail.com
mailto:avshiloh@verizon.net

